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STAFF:       

  Pastor: Fr. Joe Culotta 980.1810 Ext. 2 stmarkpastor@bellsouth.net 

 Deacon: David Varner 352-804-1924 Dvarner11@att.net 

  Pastoral Associate: Sr. Terry Bretthauer, MSBT 980-1810 Ext. 3 stmarkpa@bellsouth.net 

  Secretary: Lindsay Wright 980-1810 Ext. 1 stmarkrc@bellsouth.net 

  Director Family, Children & Youth: Mary Beth Crumly 980-1810 Ext. 5 stmarkfcy@bellsouth.net 

  Bulletin: Paola Garza 980-1810 Ext. 6 stmarkre@bellsouth.net 

  Adult Ed, RCIA, Lectors & EM Phil Boettcher 980-1810 Ext. 7 pfboettcher@att.net  

  Bookkeeper: Tana Bisch 980-1810 Ext. 8 stmarkfi@bellsouth.net 

  Youth ï Grade 9-12 JCREW: Kathy Okrongley 980-1810 Ext. 4 stmarkyouth@bellsouth.net 

 Youth ï Grade 6-8 BLAST: Tom Elie 843-345-5775 thomaseelie@aol.com 

  Music: Dave and Amy Hains 985-2976 amyhains@gmail.com 

  Youth Choir: Raul Gomez 602-9626 raulc.gomez@gmail.com 

  Nursery: Nora Donnelly 516-458-9549 nwd946@aol.com 

  Social Hall Rentals: Bonnie Murphy 410-3494 bam01126@bellsouth.net 

MINISTRIES:        

  Altar Servers: Gail Sanson 919-4898 gailsanson@me.com 

  Bereavement Ministry: Darlene McCulloch 229-7134 jamesfmcculloch@bellsouth.net 

  Feast of Saint Mark: 
Vince Di Chiara 
Ann Penton 

222-2777 
903-9073 

dichiarav@bellsouth.net 
ann.penton@icloud.com 

  Finance Council: Ken Reimann 229-9812 kreimann@bellsouth.net 

  First Light: Ruth Cook 991-1849 ruthcook@bellsouth.net 

  Greene County Food: Peter Bibbo 441-9889 michboru@gmail.com 

  Hospitality Committee: Jeanne Welsh 807-3968 j.bwelsh12@gmail.com 

  Knights of Columbus: Brandon Moseley 919-7868 kofc13446@aol.com 

  Liturgy Committee: 
Phil Boettcher 
Lou Inzinna 

541-5625 
991-8649 

pfboettcher@att.net  
lcinzinna@bellsouth.net 

  Pastoral Council: Paul Albano 991-8008 docpja1@aol.com 

 Prayer Shawl Ministry Linda Townsley 407-461-0265 ljtownsley@gmail.com 

  Property Management: Ann Penton 903-9073 ann.penton@icloud.com 

  Scouting: Tom Elie 843-345-5775 thomaseelie@aol.com 

  St. Vincent de Paul Society: Janet Haines 616-5431 janetmhaines@bellsouth.net 

  Stewardship Committee: Sammy Romano 862-9833 salvadorromano@me.com 

  Supper Club: Cathy Johnson 266-9685 pilgrimmta@att.net  

  Ushers:  Scott Riley 266-2882 elmeister1@gmail.com 

  Welcome Committee: Cricket Justice 968-3070 cricket.justice@gmail.com 

 

 

Second Sunday in Ordinary Time  
January 14, 2018  

Volume XX #2  

 7340 Cahaba Valley Road  

Birmingham, AL 35242  

All mail to P.O. Box 380396  

Birmingham, AL 35238  
 

Phone: (205) 980 -1810  

Email: stmarkrc@bellsouth.net  

Fax: (205) 980 -9208  

Web site: www.stmarkrc.org  

Masses : 

Saturday Vigil: 4:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 7:45 A.M. and 10:30 A.M. 

Holy Days: 7:00 A.M. and 6:00 P.M. 
 

Confession:  

Saturday: 2:30ï3:30 P.M. or by appointment  
 

Weekday Mass (Chapel):  

Wednesday: 6:00 P.M. 

Thursday and Friday: 8:30 A.M. 

First Saturday: 9:00 A.M. 

 

Office Hours:  
Tuesday through Friday: 8:30 A.M. ï 3:30 P.M. 

The Church office closed on Monday. 
Emergency: Father Culotta: 980-1810 #2 or 408 -2766 
 

Chapel Open for Prayer  
Monday through Thursday: 6:00 A.M. ï 7:00 P.M. 
Friday: 6:00 A.M. ï 3:30 P.M. 
Sunday: 12 Noon ï 7:00 P.M. 
First Friday Exposition: 9:00 A.M. ï 12:00 Noon 
 

Marriage Requirements at least six months in advance:  
Meet with Father Culotta @ 980-1810, ext. #2  
Visit wedding link on Website prior to meeting  
 

Baptism Requirements & Preparation Class:  
Contact Ashley and Nadder Fawaz at 706-3160 or lafawaz@gmail.com  

 

 Monday, January 15,  

9:00 a.m. Mass 

Holiday Honoring  

Martin Luther King, Jr.  

 

mailto:stmarkpastor@bellsouth.net
mailto:stmarkpa@bellsouth.net
mailto:stmarkrc@bellsouth.net
mailto:stmarkfcy@bellsouth.net
mailto:stmarkre@bellsouth.net
mailto:pfboettcher@att.net
mailto:stmarkfi@bellsouth.net
mailto:stmarkyouth@bellsouth.net
mailto:amyhains@gmail.com
mailto:raulc.gomez@gmail.com
mailto:nwd946@aol.com
mailto:gailsanson@me.com
mailto:jamesfmcculloch@bellsouth.net
mailto:dichiarav@bellsouth.net
mailto:kreimann@bellsouth.net
mailto:ruthcook@bellsouth.net
mailto:michboru@gmail.com
mailto:j.bwelsh12@gmail.com
mailto:kofc13446@aol.com
mailto:pfboettcher@att.net
mailto:lcinzinna@bellsouth.net
mailto:docpja1@aol.com
mailto:ljtownsley@gmail.com
mailto:ann.penton@icloud.com
mailto:janetmhaines@bellsouth.net
mailto:salvadorromano@me.com
mailto:pilgrimmta@att.net
mailto:elmeister1@gmail.com
mailto:cricket.justice@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Mon. Jan 15  ð 9:00 A.M.  ð Joan Rietta  
Mon. Jan 15 ð 10:30 A.M. ð at Somerby Retirement  
Wed. Jan 17  ð 6:00 P.M. ð Harry Funk  
Thurs. Jan 18 ð 8:30 A.M. ð Shirley Charles  

Fri. Jan 19 ð 8:30 A.M.  ð Kathy Lupenski (S.I.)  
Sat. Jan 20 - 4:00 P.M.  ð Tiffany Head  
Sun. Jan 21 - 7:45 A.M. - Stephen Bencho  
Sun. Jan 21 ð 10:30 A.M.  ð People of the Parish  

15 Mon - 1 Sm 15:16 -23/Mk 2:18 -22  

16 Tue - 1 Sm 16:1 -13/Mk 2:23 -28  
17 Wed - 1 Sm 17:32 -33, 37, 40 -51/Mk 3:1 -6  

18 Thu - 1 Sm 18:6 -9; 19:1 -7/Mk 3:7 -12  
19 Fri - 1 Sm 24:3 -21/Mk 3:13 -19  

20 Sat - 2 Sm 1:1 -4, 11 -12, 19, 23 -27/Mk 3:20 -21  
21 SUN - Jon 3:1 -5, 10/1 Cor 7:29 -31/Mk 1:14 -20  
 

Weekly Readings  

Larry Angell Barbara Herman Cecilia Ragusa 

Howard Bayless David Howard JoAnne Rixey 

Virginia Bayless Kathy Hix Enza Russo 

Mike Breipohl George James Elena Sain 

Norma Burrow Barbara Jones Gertrude Sgroi 

Nolan Clagg Greg Lanzi Sue Schumacher 

Sam Culotta Kathy Lupenski Vita Stamba 

Paula Culotta Lisa Lupenski Don St. Denis 

Hope DeFalco Kathy Matuszak Ernie Stump 

Amanda Farrand Jim Meggs Kathy Taylor 

Davylyn Foster-Mitchell Bobbie Mitchim Jackie Tevendale 

Betty Frost Marietta Molay Annie Tomburello 

Carol Gaffney Georgeann Moseley Sharon Varano 

Tim & Phyllis Gill Elizabeth Anne Murphy Santo Vizzina 

Kevin Glandon Rosalie Nabiolo Jeanne Welsh 

Carlos Godinez Mark Newton Stephen Wilkens 

Joseph Guenther David Nguyen  
Gary Haworth Jean Purner  

 

Mass Intentions  

Prayer List  

Financial Information  
 

        Weekend of 1/ 7/18  
   

Weekly Offertory         $       11,325  

Building Fund    $         9,207 

Holy Days    $           356 

                        $      20,888  
 

          Year to Date 
   

Weekly Offertory         $        11,325 

Building Fund    $         9,207 

Holy Days    $            356 
 

Total Collected   $       20,888  

Budgeted    $  Not available  

 

 

New Parish Life Center Memorial Drive Update 
 
My thanks and appreciation to those parishioners 
who made a special 2017 Memorial Gift toward the 
new Parish Life Center and Dedicated Youth 
Center project.  As of January 4, we have achieved 
$146,600 (58%) of our $250,000 goal.   
 

The Drive was kicked off in November and we are 
grateful for the good progress.  However, weôre still 
not there and will continue working towards the 
goal in 2018. 
 

Within the next 6 weeks or so, we will meet with 
the Diocese to review our progress toward the 
funding strategy for the project.  The $250,000 
Memorial Drive was part of the funding plan 
presented to meet the required one half of funding 
before construction can begin.  
 

I appreciate the continued support of the 
parishioners of Saint Mark and their gracious 
response to the 50/50 Stewardship Plan.  
Realizing it is a sacrifice, I ask you to prayerfully 
consider making an additional special Memorial 
Gift to help support the Parish and its Programs. 
 

Gifts may be designated to honor a loved one or to 
express thanksgiving.  The names will be added to 
the Giving Tree in the Narthex of the Church.  
Memorial Gift forms are available at the Greeterôs 
Desk.  Should you have any questions or need 
assistance with completing the form, please 
contact the Parish Office.   
 

My thanks to all of you for your thoughtful and 
faithful stewardship of Saint Mark.  As we begin 
the New Year, join me in praying that God will 
bless all of our parish families.  
 

Hope and Joy, Fr. Joe 
 

Good News!!  

Our Adult Education/Faith Formation program, 

Encountering Jesus in Scripture, resumes next Sunday, 

January 21 with a presentation on Jonah and the Whale 

by Father Joe. Please join us in the parish life center, 

from 9 AM to 10:15 AM.   This presentation continues 

the continuity of the series we have been exploring and 

using this year. We look forward to seeing you there. 

A word of thanks for the 18 parishioners who 
joined me this year at the annual Martin Luther 
King, Jr. Breakfast at Saint Paulôs. It is good when 
our parish can join other parishes in Birmingham 
for a good cause and good fellowship.  

Hope and Joy, Father Joe 

Lectio Divina prayer and reflection 
Tuesday, Jan. 16th 9- 10 AM in the Parish Center 

 

THANK YOU é THANK YOU 
For the many generous hands who stayed to help take down 

the Christmas decoration last Sunday. 

We could not have done it without you. 

Centering Prayer Workshop 
Saturday, February 10, 9-2:30 p.m. at Saint Mark 

Contact Sheila Roche 301-752-1439 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Liturgical Schedule  
Saturday , January 20 , 2018  

4:00  
Sunday , January 21 , 2018  

7:45  
Sunday , January 21,  2018  

10:30  

Extraordinary Minister 
of Communion  

Phil Boettcher, Beverly Huddleston,  
Tom Huddleston, Jodie James, Cathy 
Johnson, Sandy McCarthy, Ruth Cook 

Theresa Romano, Lou Inzinna,  
Tony Inzinna, Annamarie DiCihara  

Susan Webb, Sarah Hebert, Ana Hall,  
Malynda Guarisco, Janet Haines, Christopher 

Rohling, Brian Lynch, Joe Scotch, Vincent Lovoy 

Ushers  
Mike Burns, Jim Smith, Thom Berry,  

Connie Bailey 
Amos Mitchim, Sammy Romano,  

Francis Dsa 
Milene Panzica, Larry Swetonic, Paul Jones,  

Kevin Camp, Rachel Camp 

Lector  
Sharon Zaleski ï 1 

Dolorene Sackman - 2 
Michael Matlock ï 1 
Ruth Breipohl ï 2 

Lisa Arrington ï 1 
Bill Webb - 2 

Mass Coordinator  Bill and Jeanne Welsh Bill and Pat Roach Randy and Janet Haines 

Altar Server  Emma Zaiontz, 
 Elizabeth Zaleski, Ethan Lee, 

 Samantha Gagliano, Nicholas Foster 

Cooper Gray,  
Mary Caroline Gray, Laura Valderrama, 

Tanner Gray, Kaitlyn Fagan 

Robert Marquet,  
Troy Gwaltney, Tilly Gwaltney,  

Amalia Trujillo Valino, Ana Lynn Hagood 

Greeters  Mary Romano, Rae Sarver,  

Denisse Perez, Janet Mareno 

Bev Dubois 

Craig Dubois 

Laura Hughes, Peter Bibbo, 

 Al Lupenski 

Altar Linens  Tracy Pflaum   

Cantors  John Floyd Susan Richards Anna Vaughn 

 

 

 

 
This space is now available! 

 

Contact Pat Smith at 298-1855 
or psmithjp@aol.com 

advertise your business 
and support our parish! 

 
 

 

 

TRAVELING VOCATION CHALICE  

 
 

Gene and Dolorene Sandman will receive the Vocations Chalice at the 4:00 p.m. Mass this weekend.   

We thank them for hosting the Chalice in their home this week. 

"And when Jesus had been baptized, just as he came up from the water, suddenly the heavens were open to him and he saw the Spirit 

of God descending like a dove and alighting on him. And a voice from Heaven said, "This is my Beloved son, with whom I am well 

pleased.""  Matthew 3:16-17 

If you would like more information on the Vocations Chalice Program, please contact  

Kristin Sessions (205)529-6356 or kprs205@hotmail.com 
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For membership info  

please  

Contact  

Tom Heberlein  
kofc13446@aol.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 TRAVEL PLANNING  

 
Experienced agent.  

No fees.  
 

Call Patty George , 
St. Markôs parishioner 

205-901-1303 
 

pattygeorgetravel@yahoo.com  

This space is now 
available! 

 

Contact Pat Smith 
at 298-1855 

or 
psmithjp@aol.com 
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The spring session of our Grief Support Group begins on Tuesday January 23 at noon in the Parish Life Center. Please 

contact Darlene McCulloch at 229-7134 or at jamesfmcculloch@bellsouth.net for more inf ormation. 

Grief Support Group 

 

7th Annual FOSM Festival ð April 28  
Great Food τ Great Entertainment τ Spectacular Fireworks Extravaganza! 

 

Tickets Now On Sale ð Early Bird Bonus Through March 15  
Adults - $25.00 * Children (ages 6 -12) -$10.00 * Ages 5 & under ï Free 

Free ticket to first 250 volunteers  
 

Ticket includes Admission and Italian Food Experience  
 

Tickets may be purchased online, http://feastofstmark.com , or in the Parish Office.  Tickets will also be available after 
Mass January 13, 14, 27, 28 and February 10, 11, 24 and 25.  March and April dates to be announced. 

 
Visit the Feast website, http://feastofstmark.com , to volunteer and for more information a nd great pictures and 

memories from past years. 

 

 

 

 

Middle School Youth 

Letôs start the New Year with a meeting 

at 5:00 on Sunday, January 21st. We 

will celebrate with games and roasted 

marshmallows around the campfire.  

JCREW EVENT 
 

 
The Musical  

Sunday, January 28, 2018 from  

2:30 pm ï 5:00 pm  

Virginia Samford Theatre  

(Student Tickets $15)  

Please RSVP to kokrongley@southpace.com  

by January 19th  

 

Welcome the New Parish Secretary  

A warm welcome to Lindsay Wright who recently started her tenure as our Parish secretary. Lindsay and 
her husband, Wesley, have been parishioners of Saint Markôs since 2005. They have two beautiful 
daughters, Ella and Evie, who attend Our Lady of the Valley Catholic School. Lindsayôs parents, Cheryl and 
Ashley Baker, are also parishioners as well as her brother, Robby Coats and his wife Samantha and their 
daughters, Stella and Harper. Please welcome Lindsay as she begins her service with our parish 
community.  

Hope and Joy, Father Joe 
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First Light Shelter Volunteers 

In spite of busy personal holiday schedules, our First Light volunteers came through beautifully for two 

winter Shelter dinners. In November we served crockpot stew prepared by Diane Stith, Darlene McCulloch, 

Jodie James, Nancy Juneman and Teresa Troncale. Salad fixings came from Eleanora Castagnetta, Lani 

Perrigo, RoseMarie Bruno, Donna Spencer, Mary Outlaw and Pat Smith. Jean McGuire and Renee Genereux 

sent cornbread muffins, and we served fresh fruit from Chris Rickey-Krawczyk, Ree Morin, Theresa Romano 

and Virginia Lovoy. LouAnne Swetonic provided butter and beverage. The ladies also enjoyed homemade 

brownies from Terry Lupenski, JoAnn Davis and Jean McGuire. The meal was served by Cal Krawcyzk and 

Chris Rickey, Mary Outlaw and Renee Genereux.  

In December, a baked taco casserole from Jeanne Welsh, Candy Hacker, Pat Smith, Nancy Juneman and 

Diane Stith topped the menu. Darlene McCulloch, Lani Perrigo, Mary Outlaw, Rosie Johnson and Donna 

Spencer provided salad fixings. The ladies also enjoyed a big fresh fruit bowl, thanks to Cheryll Baldridge, 

Teresa Troncale, Rae Ellyn Sarver and JoAnn Davis, along with homemade cookies from Lindsay Wright, 

Virginia Lovoy and Linda Lee. Eleanora Castagnetta sent croutons and beverage. Our servers were Mary 

Outlaw and Candy Hacker with Erin and Rachel Brooks 

 


